RCTC Board MINUTES – June 13, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.
Attending:  Bob M., Charlie, Paul, Jen, Joe, Bob V., Bob R., Sue, Steve, Donna, John
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM.
The minutes from last month were approved after clarification/correction.  We have tabled the issue of having a corresponding secretary and for now Marian will continue.

John spoke about his work with the trail network.  He is working on trail acquisition and easements.  Tomorrow is the annual meeting of the Allegheny Land Trust.  He wants to put in a proposal to get ARAD to help with land acquisition.  The proposal would be done by the end of summer.  ALT asks for $500 for applying to cover costs of staffing for the process.  John will have more information at our July meeting.  
Steve asked about the tax-delinquent parcels in Fawn Township.  John said we are waiting for the developer to move on this.  Steve asked about speeding up the process by offering to pay.  John will consider.  

Bob reviewed the next 90 days on the calendar.  We added Garden in the Park August 18.  Sue will handle the table for that event.
October 6 is still the Harmony Trail event.  We are not doing the “March for the Fallen”.

The Full Moon hike will be July 27.

FINANCE:  See Charlie’s email for financial report.  The assets are about $8000 less this month due to expenses.  Charlie will also change the Financial Report to accurately reflect the value of our land.
John had an invoice for $1380 and Donna had one for $216.17.  These were approved.
The financial report was approved.

PROMO COMMITTEE:  Donna spoke for Amy.  Amy will pick up the People’s Gas banners.  They are providing hand sanitizer and cooling towels for the Challenge.  Amy is also creating video clips.
HARMONY TRAIL:  Bob sent an email report.  The bridge procedure is in motion.  The engineering firm CEC is doing the footers.  Date is to be confirmed.  
Eichner’s attorney contacted Steve, who gave them our attorney’s name, regarding the easement.  Eichner maintains that the easement wasn’t filed before he purchased the property.

Insurance for building the bridge is about $2600, minimum.  Bob will do more research.  

BAKER TRAIL:  Bob V. reported that one of the bridges is in bad shape, though not on that will be on the Ultrachallenge.  Steve will let Keith know.
VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE:  Donna said that 52 people have finished the quest.  We still need Challenge volunteers.

OLD BUSINESS:  Bob sent out a proposal for extending turnpikes in North Park.  He is going to ask Lowe’s, the Home Depot, for lumber and concrete donations worth $2000.  
Harrison Hills also needs some trail work, though not on the Rachel Carson Trail.

NEW BUSINESS:  Bob said that we had a few people take chainsaw training.  No one has yet asked for reimbursement.  At least one person doesn’t own a chainsaw.  Steve suggested upgrading the saw that Ben uses as well.  Bob also suggested buying extra chains to have on hand while working.  We will ask Mark about recommendations.  
Bob and Sue met with Peter Garvis from Percheron.  Percheron will make sure we have space to work.  They will also make sure that the trail is passable for the Challenge.  

Bob discussed our response for the sponsorship question.  Bob had a meeting with Ted and Kathleen.  He hasn’t heard anything further.  Bob has also tried to contact others who are concerned, to no avail.  Bob sent out a draft statement to the Board.  Charlie made some suggestions for it.  A consensus was reached that Steve will make some changes and it will be on the website.  Copies will be available at the picnic and at registration.  

Donna said that there is a concern about having a code of conduct for volunteers.  Amy is putting together some points she wants to address.

NEXT MEETING:  7 p.m., Wednesday, July 11, 2018; 200 Central Drive, Cranberry.
ADJOURNMENT:  8:31 PM.
